VILLAGE OF ELLENVILLE BOARD MEETING February 22, 2021 PUBLIC/ZOOM MEETING

Meeting called to order with the Pledge of Allegiance by Mayor Kaplan at 6:00 pm

ROLL CALL Mayor Jeffrey Kaplan Present

Deputy Mayor Younger Present (6:30)

Trustee Francisco Oliveras Present
Trustee Patricia Steinhoff Present
Trustee Dhasan McComb Present

ALSO PRESENT Michael Warren, Village Manager

Michelle Booth, Deputy Village Clerk Daniel Tucker, Village Treasurer Abigail Osgood, Village Attorney

Brian Schug, Code Enforcement Officer

Mayor Kaplan told the Board that this past weekend was very successful at Stoeckeler Memorial Park. There were many guest there from Honors Haven, Mayor Kaplan composed a letter to Honors Haven regarding possibly donating some funds for an ice skating rink and pavilion. In order of the ice skating rink to be successful we will need the refrigeration to keep the ice frozen. It would give their guests a winter activity when staying there. Trustee McComb will ask his Board at the New Beginnings Church to see if they are willing to donate some money, lumber and construction services.

Petitioners & Correspondence:

- 1. Christ Ministries-Rev. Mary Gunther is looking for the Handicap Parking space to be moved closer to the building. Right now the space is across the parking lot. The Mayor asked that the Village Manger take pictures and report back at the next meeting.
- Rebecca Minas was present from Barton and Logudice in case the Board had any questions on Resolution number one in regards to the GOSR Stream Bank Restoration Project. She gave the Board a brief update.

Manager's Report:

- The Manager received a letter from someone showing interest in re starting the Farmer's Market
- 2. On March 9th the Court will fully reopen and window service will be open during the day.

- 3. We need to contact the Town on updating the assessments in the Village; it has been 3to 4 years since the last review. The house values in the Village are definitely increasing.
- 4. We are still trying to work with the County on making the Village taxes whole. The County also just announced that their sales tax is also in line from last year. The Manager feels this might be a good time to readdress the County on the tax issue. The Mayor would like The Village Manager to reach out to the County Executive's office to set up a meeting including the Mayor and the Village Attorney to express how unfair this is.
- 5. We will be setting up a meeting with Tom Wright and the Stoeckeler Park Committee to go over this upcoming golf season.

Treasurer's Report:

- 1. Treasurer Tucker went over the latest expense report.
- 2. Treasurer Tucker went over the monthly report for Stoeckeler Park
- 3. The Treasurer expressed frustration with Catskill Hudson Bank with changing deadlines because of COVID and weather. The Mayor would like the Manager to set up a meeting with the Branch Manager.

Attorney's Report:

The Mayor asked if there was anything in the lease concerning the restaurant not being open. Attorney Osgood stated that there was a provision that the restrant had to get written permission from the Village for the restaurant to close. The restaurant was granted to stay closed through April because of COVID.

Building Report:

- Proposed Amendment to the Zoning Law Principal Buildings Per Lot-CEO Schug and Attorney
 Osgood went over the proposed changes to the Zoning Law. Deputy Mayor Younger asked
 for an example and CEO Schug explained the situation of the application currently in front of
 the Zoning Board. The proposed changes will be sent up to the County for their review.
 Once they are sent back, the Village will set up a public hearing.
- 2. Brian wanted to reiterate that it is crucial to revisit the assessment of the properties in the Village.
- 3. Brian wanted to remind the Board that the roof at Stoeckeler Memorial Park still needs to be replaced and that will cost in the 18-20k range. There also some miscellaneous repairs that need to be done that are the landlords/Village's responsibility.

Resolutions:

WHEREAS, the Village of Ellenville has been awarded funds from the New York Rising Community Reconstruction (NYRCR) program and managed by the Governor's Office of Storm Recovery (GOSR) in partnership with the NYS Department of State (DOS) to provide revitalization assistance to communities damaged by Super-storm Sandy, Hurricane Irene, and Tropical Storm Lee; and

WHEREAS, the Village has retained Barton and Loguidice, D.P.C., to prepare bidding and contract documents and drawings for the proposed stream restoration projects at eight sites; and

WHEREAS, construction of the project will be competitively bid in a single contract and will include all necessary bidding and contract requirements of the funding agency.

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Village Board authorizes the publication of an advertisement for bids in the Village's official newspaper for the Village of Ellenville-Town of Wawarsing Stream Restoration Project according to specifications to be approved by GOSR and by the Mayor at a date and time to be determined by the Mayor.

Motioned By Trustee Steinhoff

Seconded By Trustee Oliveras

Mayor Kaplan Aye

Deputy Mayor Younger not present for vote

Trustee Steinhoff Aye
Trustee Oliveras Aye
Trustee McComb Aye

Motion Carried

MOTION TO CLOSE THE VILLAGE OF ELLENVILLE SEWER REBUILD ACCOUNT AT CATSKILL HUDSON BANK IN THE AMOUNT OF \$3,704.06 AND DEPOSITED INTO THE GENERAL FUND AND NOTE A REDUCTION OFTHE SEWER DEBT UPON RECOMMENDATION OF THE VILLAGE TREASURER

Motion was made by Trustee Steinhoff and seconded by Trustee Oliveras to close the Village of Ellenville Sewer Rebuild account at Catskill Hudson Bank in the amount of \$3,704.06 and deposited into the General Fund with noting a reduction of the sewer debt, upon recommendation of the Village Treasurer. All in favor-aye-motion carried.

MOTION TO CLOSE THE VILLAGE OF ELLENVILLE RESERVE FOR EQUIPMENT ACCOUNT AT CATSKILL HUDSON BANK IN THE AMOUNT OF \$15,931.11 AND DEPOSITED INTO THE GENERAL FUND

UPON RECOMMENDATION OF THE VILLAGE TREASURER

Motion was made Trustee Steinhoff and seconded by Trustee McComb to close the Village of Ellenville Reserve for Equipment account at Catskill Hudson Bank in the amount of \$15,931.11 and deposited into the General Fund upon recommendation of the Village Treasurer. All in favor —aye-motion carried.

MOTION TO CLOSE THE VILLAGE OF ELLENVILLE RESERVE FOR DEBT ACCOUNT AT CATSKILL HUDSON BANK IN THE AMOUNT OF \$14,480.14 AND DEPOSITED INTO THE GENERAL FUND UPON RECOMMENDATION OF THE VILLAGE TREASURER

Motion was made by Deputy Mayor Younger and seconded by Trustee Oliveras to close the Village of Ellenville Reserve for Debt account at Catskill Hudson Bank in the amount of \$14,480.14 and deposited into the General Fund upon recommendation of the Village Treasurer. All in favor-aye-motion carried

MOTION TO CLOSE THE VILLAGE
OF ELLENVILLE MOUNTAIN INTEREST
ACCOUNT AT STERLING NATIONAL
BANK IN THE AMOUNT OF \$4,633.89
AND DEPOSITED INTO STOECKELER
MEMORIAL PARK RECOMMENDATION
OF THE VILLAGE TREASURER

Motion was made by Trustee Steinhoff and seconded by Deputy Mayor Younger to close the Village of Ellenville Mountain Interest Account at Sterling National Bank in the amount of \$4,633.89 and deposited into Stoeckeler Memorial Park upon recommendation of the Village Treasurer. All in favor-aye-motion carried.

Board Reports

Deputy Mayor Younger stated that if any vouchers needed to be signed himself and Trustee McComb will stop by the Village to do so. Deputy Mayor Younger has some concerns with the sidewalks not being shoveled, especially between Mill Street and Clinton Avenue. There are also concerns about overnight parking on the street and especially during a snow storm. More parking tickets need to be issued. The Mayor Kaplan would like Attorney Osgood to look into the following; issuance of tickets, look into towing and or booting of cars. Maybe put a local towing company on contract.

Fire hydrants need to be cleared by the homeowner. CEO Schug confirmed the law and it is the homeowners responsibility.

Motion was made by Deputy Mayor Younger and seconded by Trustee Oliveras to adjourn the meeting at 7:15 pm. All in favor-aye-motion carried
Respectfully submitted by:
Michelle Booth, Deputy Clerk